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 White Bluff News 
May 2018 

 EMBRACE     TRANSFORM    EQUIP   IMPACT 

FROM JOHNôS DESK é pastor@wbumc.org 
 
Many of you will remember that I announced to the congregation in January that Gale 
and I would be leaving this June.  It has now come time for us to say goodbye.  June 3 
will be our last Sunday with you.  Gale and I prayed and talked, about whether I should 
retire or take another appointment.  I struggled with the idea of retiring because I was 
not sure that I was ready to do that yet, even though Iôm old enough to retire.  (Boy,  
that even sounds funny.)   
 
Instead of retiring I have decided to take another appointment.  Many of you know that 
Gale and I bought a house a little over two years ago.  We were not sure where we were 
going to settle, when we no longer had a parsonage to move to.  Our daughter lives in 
Macon and we knew that we would need to be near her one day (some of you know 
what Iôm talking about).  We did not want to live in Bibb County, so we decided to 
move back to Jones County, where we moved from in 2007. 
 
I have been assigned to the Pitts Chapel United Methodist Church.  Itôs a small country 
church about 4 miles from our house.  I will continue to be able to serve full-time and 
we will have the opportunity to live in our own home. 
 
I canôt begin to tell you, nor can I put in to words, what so many of you mean to us.   
We are leaving family and friends.  Many of you have been our family these 11 years 
that we have been your parsonage family.  You have loved us and put up with us.   
You have been patient and supportive.  And you have been forgiving.  And I am  
grateful for that.   
 
I want to commend to you Josh, Jade, Cade and Lucus Duckworth.  They are coming  
to be your new parsonage family.  (Lisa will be saying more about them in her article.)  
I hope you will pray for them, support them, and love them, as you have us.  His first 
Sunday will be June 17.  I also want to commend David and Jennifer Thompson to you, 
who will be your new District superintendent.  Give these men and their families all the 
love and support you can give them.   
 
If you are ever in middle Georgia, come by to see us.  Our new address will be  
165 Beaver Creek Drive, Gray, GA. 31032.  We leave with you in our hearts.   
What better way to say farewell than with this Irish Blessings: 
 
  May the road rise up to meet you; 
  May the wind be always at your back; 
  May the sun shine warm upon your face; 
  May the rain fall softly on your fields. 
  And until we meet again. 
  May God hold you in the palm of his hand. 
 
 
      We love you ---   
  
      John and Gale 
 

mailto:pastor@wbumc.org


 

 
 Stewardship Report 

 

              
 

       Attendance  04/01/2018            

 
 

 
 

 

      9:30 améééé...é..347 
    11:00 améééé..é...114 
     Total:éééééé.é.461 
     Sunday Schoolééé.....79 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
      Attendance _ 04/08/2018 
      9:30 améééé...é...212 
    11:00 améééé..éé..14 
     Total:ééééééé..226 
     Sunday Schooléé.é..117 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

      Attendance _ 04/15/2018 
      9:30 ...éééééé...226 
    11:00 éééééééé10    
    Total:ééééééé..236 
    Sunday Schoolééé...118 
 
 
     Attendance _ 04/22/2018 
      9:30 ...éééééé...201 
    11:00 ééééééé...17 
    Total:ééééééé...218 
    Sunday Schooléééé..97 
 
 

       

 

 

 

 Happy Birthday  

  Greetings  extended    
     to: 
 

     Georgia Carter 

     on celebrating her 

     99th birthday on 

     May 26. 

Farewell to Pastor John Haney and Gale Haney. 
 
 
The Good Shepherd 
by Laura Smith  
 
There once was a flock that was lost and afraid 
It wandered around without direction for days 
 
But the Lord looked down with compassion from above 
And sent a good shepherd to lead them with love 
 
The shepherd was kind loving and wise 
And he cherished his whole flock no matter the color or the size 
 
Though the shepherd was quiet humble and meek 
Every ear listened whenever he would speak 
 
He showed them the way to walk in the light 
And he prayed every day for God to give them true sight 
 
He taught them about the blood of the Lamb 
And about the creator the great I AM 
 
They flourished and they grew through the knowledge they gained 
About the Savior from above who lived without blemish or stain 
 
The flock was so thankful to the Lord up above 
For sending a wise leader who was so full of love 
 
He led them with a strong and gentle good hand 
And took the whole flock safely into God's Promised Land 
 
 
 
 

Words cannot express how thankful we are that God sent Reverend John Haney to  
shepherd our White Bluff family for the past 11 years.  We have not only been blessed  
by John but also his wife, Gale.   Gale has worked side by side with John taking care of 
our church family.  They have shared Godôs word, prayed with us and for us, sat at our 
sick beds, cried with us, held us and prayed as we lost loved ones. Conversely, they  
have shared in our moments of joy and thanksgiving.  They have served us and the  
community by cooking too many meals to count for those in need, transporting the sick 
to their doctor visits, and providing transportation to and from church for those in need.  
Most important, throughout these years, they have loved us unconditionally. 

   
John has accepted a call to serve at Pitts Chapel, a small church in Gray, Georgia.  
We are excited for him in his new appointment where he will be close to his retirement  
home and to his precious grandchildren!  Although we are sad in bidding John and  
Gale farewell we are reminded that pastors are called to serve as God leads and their 
ministries extend beyond any one congregation. 

   
You are cordially invited to a dinner celebration honoring John and Gale. Please plan  
to join with our church family as we recognize with gratitude and give thanks to God  
for their ministry to our congregation. Dinner will be held in their honor on Saturday, 
June 2, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. in the WBUMC Gymnasium.   We ask also that you join us  
at the 9:30 A.M. worship on June 3rd to say farewell to John and Gale Haney. 

 
Staff Parish Relations Committee 
 

 

White Bluff 
UMC/Community Prayer 

Windsor Forest High School 

Monday Mornings 

9:00 a.m.   

Flag Pole-Windsor Forest 
High School  



 

 

The announcement we have all been waiting on has been made. Not only do we have 
a new pastor but now we have a name, a face. I understand that some of you may feel 
a little skeptical, whereas others may feel joy. I just wanted to take this time to remind 
White Bluff members that this church has been around for almost 60 years. We didnôt 
withstand the test of time by becoming trees rooted in the ground. We adapted. We 
are a United Methodist church. May I remind you of our slogan – open hearts, open 
minds, open doors. In reference to that, I hope that you will help me in welcoming the 
new pastor, his wife, and his two children not only to our church but to our beautiful 
city.  
 

Imagine if you were moving to a new city and didnôt know a soul. You are scheduled 
to start a new job, get your kids in a new school, and your wife still has yet to find a 
job. There are a few things that we as a congregation can do to make his transfer a 
little easier.  
 

Everything always starts with prayer. Not only should you be praying for the new 
pastor and his family coming in but you should also be praying for John and Gale as 
they head out. 
 

Donôt compare the new pastor to the old pastor. Iôve seen this happen way too many 
times. Believe it or not, it still happens today! Every pastor has their own spiritual gifts 
that they can offer this church. We should embrace those gifts! 
 

Tell your new pastor your name OFTEN! Donôt get your feelings hurt if after the first 
time he doesnôt remember your name on the second Sunday he is here. Remember  
he is being bombarded with HUNDREDS of names. Please be patient and under-
standing. 
 

Invite him and his family to dinner. Not only to dinner but out to a show or around 
town. Keep in mind, they know no one here and have never visited before. You never 
know, you might introduce him to his next favorite restaurant or you could swap  
recipes with his wife.  
 

Being a welcoming church is imperative to our survival. So please join me in wel-
coming Reverend Josh Duckworth, his wife Jade and their two little boys, Cade and 
Lucas, to White Bluff United Methodist Church. 

youth@wbumc.org 

A Prayer for Our Church in this Time of Transition 
 

1. This is a day of new beginnings, time to remember and 
move on, time to believe what love is bringing, 
laying to rest the pain that's gone. 

 

This is the text of the first stanza of one of my favorite newer 
hymns, No. 383; ñThis Is a Day of New Beginningsò, which 
we sing almost every year on the first Sunday of each year.  
  
Each year we sing it I think of the good of moving on to new 
things and I remember times past, some good and some bad.   
and I always feelé Hope.  Change can be a thing to be feared 
or embraced and the choice really is up to you.  Either way 
change will happen and we may indeed find strength in  
embracing it.  When I think back on other churches Iôve 
served, as I neared the time to move on I always encouraged 
my supporters to support my successor, to do their level best 
to find ways to indeed ñlook to likeò the one coming after me.  
Because ultimately it was (and is) never about me but about 
the One we all serve.  All of us in ministry strive to find and 
to do Godôs Will, to do His Kingdom work.  And Iôm certain 
that the minister who will come will love the Lord, His 
Church and ultimately all of us.  The new minister and his 
family will be the new kids on the block; let us welcome 
them, let us trust them and – especially- let us love them with 
the Love of Christ.  Embrace the good things that weôve all 
enjoyed over the last decadeé  but let us all enthusiastically 
embrace the new time ahead lest we miss seeing His Will and 
miss a chance to be the hands of Christ, to best enable the new 
pastor to lead us in pursuing Godôs intended direction for 
WBUMC. 
 

O great, empowering Creator God:  enable us to truly be a 
welcoming congregation, to be open to your Love and Will  
revealedé  Grant us grace, grant us peace.  And show us the 
Way.  In Your Sonôs name we prayé  Amen. 
 

Thanks and blessings for your support, 

On behalf the Bishop Bryan and the South Georgia  

Conference Cabinet, We are excited to announce the  

appointment of Rev. Josh Duckworth as the newly  

appointed pastor of White Bluff.  Josh will lead his first  

worship service at White Bluff on Sunday, June 17.   

He is a Georgia native. 
 

He is a graduate of Emmanuel College. Josh is also a  

graduate of The Divinity School of Duke University in 
Durham, N.C.  He is currently enrolled in a doctoral  

program at Asbury Theological Seminary. 
 

Josh has served as the Associate Pastor at the Porterfield Memorial UMC in Albany, GA. Most recently, 
he served as the Senior Pastor at First United Methodist Church and Philadelphia United Methodist 
Church in Hazelhurst, Ga. 
 

Josh is married to Jade.  They have been married 12 years.  They have two sons, Cade (7) and Lucas (3).  
His wife, Jade is a middle school teacher.   They are excited about coming to Savannah and joining our 
White Bluff family. 
 

You can send cards welcoming 
Rev. and Mrs. Josh Duckworth to  
28 Shady Lane 
Hazelhurst, GA 31539 
       Staff Parish Relations Committee 



 

 
           Communications Corner 
 Kathy Swinford      kswinf@aol.com      (912) 925-8848 

May 6:      Youth Tacky Prom  
      5:00p.m. (Fellowship Hall)  
 

May10:     Everybody Eat Fresh Free 2  
              10:00 am (Fellowship Hall)  
 

May 10:    Card Workshop  
                    6:30 pm (Room 12)  
 

 

May 11:    Game Night    (Adult Ministries)      
      7:00 pm (Fellowship Hall)  

 

May 12:    All Daughters Luncheon -Eve Circle  
  12:00 pm  (Fellowship Hall)  
 

May 13:    Motherõs Day (No Evening Activities) 
               
May 14:    Finance Committee Meeting  
                5:00 p.m.  (Room 20)  
 

May 16:    Social Seniors Luncheon  
             11:30 a.m. (Suzanneõs home) 
 

May 18:    Community Playground Time  
              4:30 p.m.  (WBUMC Playground)   
 

May 18:    Youth Movie   8:00 p.m. (Lawn)  

 

May 20:     Church Council 12:15 p.m.  (Room 21)  
 

May 21:     United Methodist Menõs Fellowship 
   6:00 p.m.  (Fellowship Hall)  
 

May 22:    Youth Movie  8:00 p.m. (Off -site)  
 

aŀȅ нрΥ      DŀƳŜ bƛƎƘǘ  тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ όCŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭύ 
 

aŀȅ нуΥ      aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 5ŀȅ όhŶŎŜ /ƭƻǎŜŘύ 
 

aŀȅ омΥ      ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ό¸ƻǳǘƘ wƻƻƳύ 
 

MAKE PLANS NOW!   Sat., June 2  6:00pm     

FAREWELL DINNER FOR   THE HANEYS  (NO CHARGE) 

Must RSVP, Please call church office 925-5924.  

ñPRAYERS, THE BIBLE AND A BOOKò 

PRAYER STUDY/MEETING 

SUNDAYôS 

5:30ð7:00 p.m. 

Room 12 

(Near the Nathan Bailey Youth Room/White Bluff Wing). 
 

Itôs not to late to join us! 

Everybody Eats Fresh Free 2 

May 10, 2018 

10:00 am  

Fellowship Hall 
 

 Free produce and bread to help families that  are in need. 
 

Display in the Fellowship Hall on Sunday,  
May 6, 2018 at 10:30 am during Connection Café. 

 
 

 

Please Contact: Kay Williamson for more information.   
925-3723 or email: catlady1091@yahoo.com 

ATTENTION:  

ALL LADIES 70 AND OLDER 

You are invited to a luncheon  

Saturday, June 9, 2018 

12:00 P.M. (Noon) 

Fellowship Hall 

                                       Given by the Abigail Circle 

 

RSVP by June 5, 2018 or contact Ginny Disk at 

(912) 925-7171 or Email: ginny.disk@gmail.com 

Hope to see you there! 

 

             GAME NIGHT 

      Adult Ministries  
   

May 11 and May 25     7:00 P.M. 

       Fellowship Hall 
 

Bring a snack to share. Drinks and popcorn provided. 

Need a ride? Contact Doug and Harriet Cobb two days prior so 
arrangements can be made. (912) 927-3320. 

Finance Committee Meeting 

May 14, 2018 

5:00 P.M.   Room 20 

Church Council Committee Meeting 

May 20, 2018 

12:15 P.M.   Room 20 

 
 
 

Havenôt we always said ñI could do something to helpò  
Well, hereôs your chance! 
 
Beginning June 4th, in partnership with Americaôs Second 
Harvest, We will be feeding lunch to approximately 80 to 150 
children at Windsor Forest Elementary. We will be there 5 
days a week through July 27th. 
 
As our wonderful volunteer, you will be at the school to  
serve hot meals from 12:15 til 1:30 p.m. with clean-up after. 
You will be rewarded by the smiles of our precious little 
neighbors. 
 
We need 4 volunteers each day. Pleas sign up in the  
Fellowship Hall or call Chuck or Judy Fonner at  
(912) 222-0206 or email:  cwfonner@gmail.com. 



 

 
Tuesday, May 1, 2018 
9:00 am       Staff Meeting (Rm 20) 
4:30 pm       Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
7:00 pm      Reserved  (Fellowship Hall) 
 
Wednesday, May 2, 2018 

10:00 am    Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
                    (Rm 21) 
11:05 am     SonShine Choir  (Rm 21) 
  3:00 pm     Hooks and Needles (Rm 20) 
  4:30 pm     Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
  7:00 pm      Chancel Choir Rehearsal  
 

Thursday, May 3, 2018 
  9:00 am       Senior Friendship (Rm 5) 
  8:00 pm      AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 
 

 

Friday, May 4, 2018 
  9:00 am      Kingdom Builders Co-op 
 
 
 

Saturday, May 5, 2018 
 

No Activity 
 
Sunday, May 6, 2018 
Communion   
  9:30 am     Worship Service 
10:30 am     Connection Café   
11:00 am     Small Group Study 
11:00 am     Worship Service (Choir Rm) 
11:00 am      Gateway Savannah Worship  
     (Gym/Rooms 24-30) 
12:13 pm     Resurrection Ringers (Choir Rm) 
  5:00 pm     Youth (Fellowship Hall/Youth Rm) 
  5:30 pm      Prayer Meeting Study (Rm 12) 
 
 

Monday, May 7, 2018 
 9:00 am       Prayer (WFHS-Flag Pole) 
 9:00 am       Pins and Needles (Rm 21) 
 4:30 pm       Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
 8:00 pm      AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 
 
Tuesday, May 8, 2018 
 9:00 am     Staff Meeting (Rm 20) 
 9:00 am     Sarah Circle (UMW Rm) 
 4:30 pm     Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
 7:00 pm     Reserved  (Fellowship Hall) 
 7:00 pm     Savannah Music Fair (Sanctuary) 
 
 

Wednesday, May 9, 2018 

10:00 am    Wednesday Bible Study (Rm 21) 
11:05 am     SonShine Choir  (Rm 21) 
  4:30 pm     Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
  7:00 pm     Chancel Choir Rehearsal  

 
Thursday, May 10, 2018 
  9:00 am      Senior Friendship (Fellowship Hall) 
10:00 am     Everybody Eat Fresh Free 2 
     (Fellowship Hall) 
  6:00 pm     Compassionate Friends 
     (Fellowship Hall) 
  6:30 pm      Reserved (Card Workshop) Rm 12 
  8:00 pm      AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 

 
Friday, May 11, 2018 
9:00 am      Kingdom Builders Co-op 
7:00 pm      Game Night (Fellowship Hall) 

  
 Saturday, May 12, 2018 
 

12:00 pm    All Daughters Luncheon—Eve Circle 
    (Fellowship Hall) 
 
 

Sunday, May 13, 2018 
Motherôs Day 
  9:30 am     Worship Service 
10:30 am     Connection Café   
11:00 am     Small Group Study 
11:00 am     Worship Service (Choir Rm) 
11:00 am     Gateway Savannah Worship 
     (Gym/Rooms 24-30) 
(No Evening Activities) 
 

 

   

Monday, May 14, 2018 
 9:00 am       Prayer (WFHS-Flag Pole) 
 9:00 am       Pins and Needles (Rm 21) 
 4:30 pm       Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
 5:00 pm       Finance Committee Meeting  
      (Rm 20) 
8:00 pm      AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 

   
Tuesday, May 15, 2018 
 9:00 am     Staff Meeting 
 4:30 pm     Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
 7:00 pm     Reserved (Fellowship Hall) 

 
Wednesday, May 16, 2018 

10:00 am   Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
                   (Room 21) 
11:30 am    Social Seniors Luncheon 
    (Suzanne  Home) 
  3:00 pm     Hooks and Needles (Rm 20) 
  4:30 pm     Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
  7:00 pm    Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

 
Thursday, May 17, 2018 
 9:00 am       Senior Friendship (Fellowship Hall) 
 4:30 pm       Lutheran Services (Rm 22) 
 6:00 pm       Abigail Circle (Room 21) 
 8:00 pm       AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 

 
Friday, May 18, 2018 
 9:00 am       Kingdom Builders Co-op 
 4:30 pm       Community Playground Time 
      (Playground) 
 8:00 pm       Youth Movie (Lawn) 
 
 

Saturday, May 19, 2018 
 

No Activity 
 
    
Sunday, May 20, 2018 
  9:30 am     Worship Service  
11:00 am     Small Groups-Sunday School 
11:00 am     Worship Service (Choir Rm) 
11:00 am     Gateway Savannah Worship  
     (Gym/Rooms 24-31) 
12:15 pm     Church Council Meeting (Rm 21) 
  5:00 pm     Youth (Fellowship Hall) 
 
 

Monday, May 21, 2018 
 9:00 am       Pins and Needles (Rm 21) 
 6:00 pm       Dorcas Circle (Room 21) 
 6:00 pm       UMM Fellowship (Fellowship Hall) 
 8:00 pm       AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 

 
Tuesday, May 22, 2018 
9:00 am        Staff Meeting (Room 20) 
9:30 am        Reserved  (Fellowship Hall) 
7:00 pm       Youth Movie (Off-Site) 

 
Wednesday, May 23, 2018 

10:00 am    Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
                    (Room 21) 
11:05 am     SonShine Choir  (Room 20) 
  7:00 pm     Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  

 
Thursday, May 24, 2018 
9:00 am       Senior Friendship (Fellowship Hall) 

 
Friday, May 25, 2018 
7:00 pm     Game Night (Fellowship Hall) 

 
Saturday, May 26, 2018 
 

No Activity 
 

 
 
                      

 

  Sunday, May 27, 2018 
  9:30 am     Worship Service  
11:00 am     Small Groups-Sunday School 
11:00 am     Worship Service (Choir Rm) 
11:00 am     Gateway Savannah Worship  
     (Gym/Rooms 24-31) 
  5:00 pm     Youth (Fellowship Hall) 
  5:30 pm      Prayer Meeting Study (Rm 12) 
 

                                                                                                              
Monday, May 28, 2018 
Memorial Day-Office Closed 
8:00 pm       AA Meeting (Rms 29 & 31) 

 
Tuesday, May 29, 2018 
9:00 am       Staff Meeting (Room 20) 
7:00 pm       Reserved  (Fellowship Hall) 

 
Wednesday, May 30, 2018 

10:00 am    Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
                    (Room 21) 
11:05 am     SonShine Choir  (Room 20) 
  7:00 pm     Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
 
 
Thursday, May 31, 2018 
 9:00 am       Senior Friendship (Fellowship Hall) 
10:00 am      Youth Video (Youth Rm) 
 
  



 

 

May 6, 2018 
9:30 am Worship  
 

EASTER 
Worship Host/Hostess 
Ann Wilson, Tiger Belcher, 
Nancy Hankinson, Jennifer Kelly, 
Betty Kaigler, Gary Young 
 

 

Connection Caf® Hosts 
Carol Downs, Amy Murphy 
Betty Kaigler 
 

Ushers 
Billy Kelly-Captain, Mac Thompson,   
Tommy Swinford, Jerry Thomas 
Ray Oldland, Daniel Vos 
 

Acolytes 
Daniel Cannon 
 

Lay Reader  
Bob Wisener 
 

Photographer 
Sherry Millard 
 

Church Nursery 
Sunday School Nursery 
Nicole Alford 
 

VIP Outreach 
Barbara Anderson 
 

Childrenôs Church 
None 
 

Covenant SS Greeters 
Martha Adams 
 

Altar Guild 
Cindy Butler, Patty Thompson 
 
 
 

Fellowship Coffee Clean-Up: 
Wayfarers 

May 20, 2018 
9:30 am Worship   

Worship Host/Hostess 
Cindy Butler, Nancy Leavitt 
Judy Hughes, Barbara Floyd,  
Nancy Hankinson, Betty Kaigler, 
Gary Young 
 

Connection Caf® Hosts 
Betty Kaigler, Kay Williamson 
Nancy Hankinson 
 

Ushers 
Lewis Hodges-Captain, Tony Murphy 
Tommy Nelson, Andy Hughes 
Stuart Lewis, Keegan Murphy 
 

Acolytes 
America Garcia, Volunteer 
 
 

Lay Reader 
Volunteer 
 

Photographer 
Rhonda Hambrick 
 

VIP Outreach 
Diane Thomasson 
 

Church Nursery 
Sunday School Nursery 
Nicole Alford 
 

Childrenôs Church 
Lisa McGalliard, Beth Mozingo 
 

Covenant SS Greeters 
Donna and Harold Kimball 
Frank Mullis 
 

Altar Guild 
Cindy Butler, Patty Thompson 
 

 

Fellowship Coffee Clean-Up: 
Wayfarers 

May 27, 2018 
9:30 am Worship  
 

Worship Host/Hostess 
Rhonda Anderson, Margarete Deloe, 
Susan and Gary Young, Betty Kaigler 
Karen Crawford.  
 
 

Connection Caf® Hosts 
Patty Whitmarsh, Betty Kaigler, 
Nancy Hankinson 
 
 

Ushers 
Chris Anderson-Captain,  
Bob Wisener, Tim Connelly, 
Tom Everett, Harold Kimball,  
Ryan Anderson, Lito Ortiz 

 

Acolytes  
Thomas Bradley 
 
 
 

Lay Reader 
Carol Downs 
 

Photographer 
Bob Wisener 
 
 

VIP Outreach 
Carol Downs 
 

Church Nursery 
Sunday School Nursery 
Nicole Alford 
 

Childrenôs Church 
Dawn Cusack, Donna Kimball 
 
 
 

Covenant SS Greeters 
Dee Dee Seagraves, Volunteer 
 

Altar Guild 
Cindy Butler, Patty Thompson 
Patty Thompson 
 
 

Fellowship Coffee Clean-Up: 
Wayfarers 

May 13, 2018 
9:30 am Worship  
 

 

Worship Host/Hostess 
Tommy & Emily Nelson, 
Michael Bailey, Beth Mozingo 
Aleen Melton, Audrey Jones,  
Frankie Mozingo, Betty Kaigler 
 

Connection Caf® Hosts 
Jenny DeVan, Sarah Cooper 
Karen Crawford 
 

Ushers 
Vernon Gandy-Captain,  
Bob Whitmarsh, Bill Brown, 
Margarete Deloe, Mac Thompson 
 

Acolytes 
Felicity Ortiz  
 

Lay Reader 
Janet McPipkin 
 
 

Photographer 
Rhonda Hambrick 
 

Church Nursery 
Sunday School Nursery 
Nicole Alford 
 

VIP Outreach 
Kay Schell 
 

Childrenôs Church 
 

Kathryn Murray, Olivia Amato 
 
 

 

 

 

Covenant SS Greeters 
George and Howard Sanders 
 

Altar Guild 
Cindy Butler, Patty Thompson 
 
 
 

Fellowship Coffee Clean-Up: 
Wayfarers 

 

All Ladies Young and Old 

Eve Circle invites you to 

The All Daughters  

Luncheon 

(All Women are someoneôs 
daughter) 

May 12, 2018 

12:00 P.M. (Noon) 

Fellowship Hall 

$15.00 Adult        

$8.00  Children  

(10 and under) 
 

Luncheon, Fashion Show, and 
Door prizes see any member 
of Eve Circle. 
 

Proceeds go to Women and 
Children ministries 
   (Get Your Ticket Early)  

A MOMENT FOR MISSIONS 
 

Hello Neighbors, 
 

    We are celebrating WOMEN HEROES OF THE 
FAITH in May.  The United Methodist Women 
(UMW) is just one example of women doing  
amazing things throughout the world.  The UMW 
began in 1869 with just eight women and it has 
grown to over 800,000 women worldwide.  Itôs  
focus is improving conditions for women, children 
and youth through education, health, the economy 
and social issues. 
 
    There are nearly 65 members here at White Bluff 
UMC.  President Lisa McGalliard oversees the 
members in four Circles: Abigail, Dorcas, Eve and 
Sarah.  These women do so very much for this 
church, the neighborhood and the world. I could not 
possibly list them all but here are just a few: school 
supply drive; school uniform drive; Everyone Eats 
Fresh Free; gifts for shut-ins; backpack buddies, as 
well as cooking for the youth, Family Promise, Holy 
Week Luncheon, Wednesday Church Suppers and 
bereavement meals.  They raise money for the  
Wesley Center, the Living Vine, the Vashti Center, 
UMCOR, and many others.  These women take  
action not for self praise but to praise God. 
 
ñThe deeds you do maybe the only sermon some 
person will hear todayò.  St Francis 
 

Chuck Fonner 

I am super excited for the changes and new 
opportunities coming our way. I want to 
thank everyone for their continuing support. 
I am looking forward to what the future 
brings. Many great things are planned for 
the Youth and Young Adult Ministries. I 
hope everyone is as excited as I am. Come 
talk to me and see where God can use your 
gifts. 
 

The Youth will be going to a Tacky Prom 
on May 6th. They should dress to impress.  
I expect my group to win the most awards. 
We will also be starting our summer  
activities at the end of the month. There  
will be movie days, video games days,  
pool parties, and all. Come join us for a 
great time!!!! 
 

 The Young Adults class is up and running. 
We are studying A Way Through the  
Wilderness Growing in Faith When Life  
is Hard. The group is lead by Kristen 
Maynard and she is pouring her heart into 
the class. If you are looking for a class to 
come and connect please come visit us.  
We are in room 16 and would love to offer 
you a cup of coffee. 
  
Sarah 

Youth@wbumc.org 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=mother+daughter+free+photo&view=detailv2&&id=2230F2D9A9BA0713CA020B03056092D302717EEE&selectedIndex=1&ccid=p0fi6AeB&simid=608011784805549971&thid=OIP.Ma747e2e80781ed8132951bcce1ff378eH0


 

 
Special Gifts  

 
Gifts were given to White Bluff United Methodist Church in 
memory of: 
 

 
 

 

Kathryn Mallard Hunter 
Richard Meyer, III and Family 
Lloyd and Doris Looper 
Edna Mallard and Family 
Ronnie and Sarah Williams 
Steve and René Mallard Keene 
 

Henry Lacanilao 
Joan Herbster 
   

Prayer Corner  
 

ñFor I know the plans I have for you,ò  
declares the Lord, ñplans to prosper you and 
not to harm you, plans to give you hope and 
a future.ò Jeremiah 29:11, NIV 
 
Lord Jesus, we look to you on the throne 
beside your Father in heaven and ask that 
you be Lord of peace in our hearts. Help us 
to overcome ourselves again and again and 
to remain at peace. Then your will may be 
done in your disciples, a power of peace may 
be around us that goes out into the whole 
world, and your name may be glorified on 
earth. For you are Lord of peace, and we 
await you. In difficult times faith and hope 
will take hold in our hearts all the more 
firmly, to your glory, Lord Jesus. For you 
will suddenly come according to your  
promise as the One who does Godôs will  
on earth among all people. Amen. (Plough) 

      Christian love and sympathy are extended to the 
      following families and friends of White Bluff   
      United Methodist Church. 
             
 
 

      Henry Harris, on the death of his wife, 
        Eloise Harris, on March 31, 2018. 
        
 

        Rev. John Haney, on the death of his aunt, 
        Willean Haney, on April 1, 2018. 
 
        Lilann Taylor, on the death of her mother, 
        Kathryn Hunter, on April 3, 2018. 
 
        Maria Lacanilao, on the death of her husband, 
        Enrique Juliano Lacanilao, on April 8, 2018. 
 

Military Ministry 
 

Please pray for these soldiers and their families: 
Garrett Beadle (Relation to Chris Fitts) 
Colin Blankenship (Relation to Jimmy and Susan Blankenship) 
Zachary Bowers (Friend of Lynne Ricord) 
Patrick Cassiday (Church Member) 
Austin William Deloe (Relation of Charles and Margarete Deloe) 
Cyrus Alex Deloe (Relation of Charles and Margarete Deloe) 
Brian Ellis (Relation of Mollie Phillips) 
Shane Filteau (Relation of Patricia Cave) 
Chance Foster (Nephew of Gail Thomas) 
Zack Foster (Nephew of Gail Thomas) 
Joel & James Hopper (Relations of Tom & Sarah Cooper) 
Karl Knowlton (Relation of Yates family) 
Lt. Justin Lungerich (Relation to Tricia Rossig) 
Craig McGalliard (Church Member) 
Robbie McGalliard (Church Member) 
Alton Natson (Neighbor of Pat Straw) 
Michael Page (Relation of Wylie and Patricia Cave) 
Adam Ramge (Relation of Bill and Beth Brown) 
C.J. Sloan (Relation of the Teel Family) 
Ken Sharpe Jr. (Relative of Rev. Ken Sharpe, Sr., & Samantha Dostal) 
Zachery Swanson (Relative of Kim Knight) 
Michael Wagner (Friend of Kayne and Amy Gross) 
Dennis Woods (Willean Bruckner-Nephew) 
 

To add names or give an update on a soldier's situation, call the church 
office at 925-5924 or email info@wbumc.org 

      We would like to welcome our newest  members 

        to White Bluff United Methodist Church 

 

   Jerry Fowler              Restored  

                 Congratulations  

                           to 

         Anthony Francis Pecone and Chi Quynh Nguyen 

         who were married on March 24, 2018 

                                by Rev. John A. Haney 

 

                    Congratulations  

                            to 

        John Michael Biggs and Patricia Diane Rousakis 

        who were married on March 31,  2018 

                                   by Rev. John A. Haney 

  Bible In A Year   -  (May) 

1 2 Kings 1-3          11 I Chr. 1-2        21 2 Chr. 1-3 

2 2 Kings 4-5           12 I Chr. 3-5        22 2 Chr. 4-6 

3 2 Kings 6-8   13 I Chr. 6-7        23 2 Chr. 7-9 

4 2 Kings 9-10   14 I Chr. 8-10        24 2 Chr. 10-13 

5 2 Kings 11-13   15 I Chr. 11-13            25 2 Chr. 14-17 

6 2 Kings 14-15   16 I Chr. 14-16        26 2 Chr. 18-20 

7 2 Kings 16-17   17 I Chr. 17-20        27 2 Chr. 21-24 

8 2 Kings 18-20   18 I Chr. 21-23        28 2 Chr. 25-27 

9 2 Kings 21-23:20  19 I Chr. 24-26            29 2 Chr. 28-30             

10 2 Kings 23:21-25             20 I Chr. 27-29            30 2 Chr. 31-33 

                   31 2 Chr. 34-36 
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      Hooks and Needles 
 

         May 2, 2018 
           May 16, 2018 

    3-5 P.M. 
                Room 20 
 

We are knitting and crocheting hats for preemie 
and new born babies. Everyone can help. If you 
need a pattern call Jacqui Anderson. 351-9129. 

          Pins and Needles 

            Every Monday 

            9:00 A.M. 

            Room 21 

United Methodist  

Menôs Fellowship 

 

  White Bluff United Methodist Church 

 

              May 21, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship Hall 

All men are invited! 

SAVE THE DATE 
 
 

SAGE CLUB NEWS 

June 10, 2018 

12:15 P.M. 

Fellowship Hall 
Every other month we will be celebrating  
2 months of birthdays for all 65 year olds and 
older born in those months. Lunch will be 
served plus there will be fun and games, even 
dancing to the oldies. 

Babies 

We will be celebrating the birth of our 
new babies this past year on Motherôs 
Day.  If you are a member of the 
church and have had a baby since last 
Motherôs Day, please call the church 
office to make sure your baby is on 
our list.  A gift to missions will be  
given in their honor. Baby and mother 
will be recognized on Motherôs Day. 

Yoga Class 
 

Yoga class lead  
by Bill Skinner is  
cancelled for the  
summer.  

 

Classes will resume  
in September.  

Social Seniors Luncheon 
 

Wednesday, May 16, 2018 

11:30 a.m. 
 

Suzanneôs Home 

Prayer Concerns: 
 

Fryn Clark     12729 Golf Club Drive, Savannah, GA 31419 
Marian Happy     6711 La Roche Ave, Savannah, GA 31406 
      Room 740 
Maxine Harris       5729 Colonial Dr. Savannah, GA 31406 
Ira Hefner              12725 Golf Club Dr. Savannah, GA 31419 
Jackie Hood     753 Bristal Way, Richmond Hill, GA 31324 
Al Hudgins     28 Franklin Creek Rd. S Savannah, GA 31411 
Kathryn Hunter     231 Buckhalter Rd. Savannah, Ga 31405 
Georgia Carter      126 Breeze Ct. Savannah, GA 31419 
Parkie Foster      609 Leewood Ln. Savanah, GA 31419 
Carolyn Manson     Lanier Lodge 
       2601 Thompson Bridge Road 
       Unit 106 
       Gainesville, GA 30501 
                  

Please send these members a note or card to let them know that you 
are thinking about them. If you have any names that you would like 
added to the list, please contact the church office. 

Fellowship/Coffee Time  
Clean-Up 

 

     

May              Wayfarers  

June              Contemporary  Singles 

July         Ampersand/Harmony 

August           Journey with Friends  

September     Seekers 

October         Young Adults 

November     Wayfarers 

December      Contemporary  Singles   

FLOWER CHART 
 

  The 2018 flower chart is posted 
   in the hallway next to the  
   kitchen.  The cost is 25.00 and 
   can be paid with a check made 
   out to White Bluff United  
   Methodist Church.  Either drop 
   the check off at the office or put  
   the check in an envelope in the  
   offering plate.   

Prayer Chain 

 To activate the Prayer Chain, please 
call Kay Williamson  (925-3723) or 
Eunice Cook (925-1907) or  
JoAnne Aeger (352-0685)  
fill out a Prayer Request Card located 
in the pew rack and place it in the  
offering plate. 

         THANK YOU! 

 

      Thank you White Bluff family, 

For your prayer gram. It uplifted me in a 
time of need. May all of you be blessed 
now and for the coming 2018 year. 
 

Thank you again, 

Sandy Booker 

Office Closed 

May 28, 2018 

In observance of 

Memorial Day. 


